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	Minutes

	Mental Health Partnership Board
Wednesday 29 July 2015
Barnet House, 1255 High Road, Whetstone N20 0EJ


	Attendees (listed alphabetically by first name)


	Allan Johnson 
	Multilingual Wellbeing Service 

	Bob Ryan
	BEHMHT

	Chand Payne
	Eclipse Barnet

	Christina Meacham 
	Mind in Barnet and Mental Health Network

	David Hart
	Sangam Association of Asian Women

	David Morris
	Carer Representative

	Elsie Lyons-Co-Chair
	Barnet Voice

	Gillian Goddard
	Barnet Voice

	Greg Coates
	Customer

	James Hughes
	Articulate/Community Focus

	Jennifer Mahon
	Healthwatch Barnet

	Jen Fidai
	Rainbow Head/Service User

	John Truong
	Chinese Mental Health Association

	Kate Beaumont
	Eclipse Barnet/Richmond Fellowship

	Karen Greenidge-Hutchinson
	The Network

	Lynn Hoey (LH)
	Service User 

	Maria O’Dwyer –Co Chair
	Clinical Commissioning Group

	Marva Clarke
	Eclipse/Barnet IAPT

	Michael Heichelheim
	Service User

	Nahida Syed

	BAWA

	Paul Chelvatheebam
	Outreach Barnet

	Paula Arnell
	Barnet Mental Health Joint Commissioning

	Peter Satori
	Service User and Stretch

	Richard Harris
	Service User

	Rodney D’Costa – Co-Chair
	LBB- Joint Commissioning Unit

	Seher Kayikci
	Public Health

	Sharon Racklyeft

	Survivor

	Shoni Shulman
	Service User

	Sue Tomlin
	Barnet CCG/LBB

	Ulla Chisholm
	Carer Rep

	Victor Brown
	One Housing Group


	Apologies

	Aviva Trup
	Jewish Care

	Dr Charlotte Benjamin (CB)


	GP Lead for Mental Health, Barnet Clinical Commissioning Group

	Jonathon Stephen
	BEHMHT

	Peter Dutton
	BEHMHT

	Richard Akpenyi
	One Housing Support
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	Welcome, Introductions and Apologies

Maria O’Dwyer welcomed everyone to the meeting and asked everyone to introduce themselves.
The code of conduct was highlighted to all members and members were reminded that everyone needs to be spoked to with repect and that everyone who attends needs to adhere to the code of conduct.
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	World Mental Health Day
Allan Johnson  gave an overview of the 2014 World Mental Health Day work including:

· Planning

· Events

· Evaluation 

· Budget.

Allan gave an overview on the progress of work so far for this years events. He highlighted that the funding situation was not clear at this point and that they had been asked to complete a proposal for public health on how they would meet a number of objectives
Maria O’Dwyer offered the CCG and Boards support in completing this proposal.

The board congratulated Allan on the work that had been achieved on publicising World Mental Health Day

Suggestions were made by the board to approach local businesses and to offer sponsorship in order to help support the events. It was advised the federation of small businesses can be approached as they are able to make donations to charities.

The board requested it be updated with any further information as the planning progresses
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	Autism Action Update
Sue Tomlin, Joint Commissioning Unit, London Borough of Barnet and Barnet CCG updated the board on the current work that is taking place in Barnet on Autism. Her presentation included:

· What is the Autism Action Plan

· The key themes of the Autism Action Plan

· Information on the Autism Steering Group

· The Autism working groups.
Sue also advised the board of the current work that is taking place to implement the strategy which included:

· Autism Innovation Fund: IPAD project

· •Autism Capital Grant Funding - adaptations to help people to stay in their own homes

· •Support with getting jobs – Bright Futures contract

· •Support, Information and Advice

· •Understanding needs of people with Autism in contact with Criminal Justice System.
The board discussed the work currently taking place and also the link between autism and mental health needs. 

The board raised if there was any work taking place around supporting people with Autism to apply for benefits. Sue advised that she would take this back to the Steering Group.
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	Specialist Information and advice update

Christina Meacham, Mind in Barnet, advised the board that there are currently two types of advocacy available to people:

· Voiceability – advocacy for people how hare under section by law

· CAB- advocacy and information is now provided by the Citizens Advice Bureau.

Mind will be providing advocacy for anyone under the age of 50 who has a disability and to everyone who has a mental health issue.

Advocacy in Barnet will provide advocacy to anyone aged over 55 (unless they have a mental health issue.)

Mind are still based at Edgware hospital but they are looking for places in the community where they will be able to provide advocacy surgery’s for people. If the board know of any suitable venues please let Christina know.
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	Barnet Enfield and Haringey Mental Health Trust – New Structure
Bob Ryan, Assistant Clinical Director of Inpatient Services presented the Board with the new structure.

He highlighted how the trust had moved away from individual service lines and had come back to a borough based structure.

Bob explained to the board the definition of each team and how transitions between teams are based on the individual need of the person.

Following on from the previous meeting Bob handed out a card which included the crisis number for all three boroughs for people to take and share around.

Bob highlighted that the crisis team are capturing information about the number of calls that are not answered and how quickly the phones are answered. Bob invited individuals to speak to him regarding any personal issues.

The board requested that the trust look into doing some mystery shopping around the crisis line and look at what the user experience is alongside the data from the telephone system. 
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	Mental Health Budget
Maria O’Dwyer, Barnet CCG presented the board with a draft summary of the current mental health budget.

Maria Highlighted that this was draft as some of the contracts had not yet been signed and that this information was confidential to the board members.

The board asked several questions  about detail of the draft summary and several discussions took place.

Action: The board requested that this be brought back to the next meeting as an agenda item to allow for greater discussion.

It was highlighted to the board that other services were available but that this was a list of services which had been commissioned by the CCG
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	Carers and Young Carers Services
Sarah Perrin, Prevention and Wellbeing service manager.

Sarah spoke to the group about Carers services and how the borough wanted services to change. The presentation included:

•
What was meant by the term carer

•
Statistics of the borough

•
The vision for new services

•
When a new service would be in place.

The board discussed many of the issues around carers and carers services and the discussions included:
· Promoting education for young carers

· Thinking differently about the types of activities that are on offer for young carers

· Making sure that information is easily accessible to all carers
· Making sure that carers are involved in the design and delivery of services
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	Reimagining Mental Health

The board was updated on the current progress of the board including:

· Setting up of the steering group and that it will be called the programme group

· Progress of the current working groups

· The next meeting will be 24 September

By the next meeting the programme group will have been set up and will be able to report back on the progress so far

Each of the co-design groups will now have input from a commissioner to offer any support needed.
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	Minutes

The minutes from the previous meeting were agreed
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	Any Other Business

David Hart, Sangam centre distributed leaflets to the boaed on a free support group that will be launching in autumn. David ask that board members publicise this where possible.

Hannah Ufland advised that if she was sent a digital copy she would be able to put this into the next edition of the monthly update.

	Next Meeting:  Wednesday 21 October 2015



Mental Health Partnership Board Actions Log following review at Board meeting 29 July 2015
	Open actions 

	Date Agreed
	Action
	Responsibility
	Update

	29 July 2015
	Mental Health Budget to be brought back to a future meeting for further discussion
	Maria O’Dwyer
	

	04 February 2015
	Neel to feedback to the board about the mental wellbeing campaign


	Nheel Bhudaria
	

	19 Feb 2014
	Attend a further MHPB meeting to report on what has changed in the Mental Health Trust in response to the CQC reports.
	Mary Sexton

Clara Wessinger
	Request sent to Mary Sexton to attend future meeting.

	19 Feb 2014
	Send Dennis Scott Enter and View report to Mary Sexton

	Selina Rodrigues
	Confirmation requested of who report was circulated to.

	19 Feb 2014
	Link on the Mental Health Trust’s Carer’s Experience Strategy and circulate a briefing to the Board on strategy implementation.
	Jasvinder Perihar

Michael Benson
	Copy of Carers experience requested and will be circulated on receipt.

	Actions closed at this meeting

	07 May 2014
	Develop the Board’s draft work plan to reflect discussion for agreement by the Board.

	Loraine Rossati
	To be closed at the current time due to current work taking place to look at how Partnership Engagement will take place in the future.

	 19 Feb 2014
	Arrange for an update on the possible re-location of Spring well Centre for the Board’s next meeting.
	 Co-chairs
	To be closed, conversations are still being had regarding the location of springwell but there are no conclusions regarding this. Board to be updated when there is any information in the future.

	04 February 2015
	Board to look at how GP’s can be more creative in future meeting  


	Co-Chairs
	To be closed, this action will be covered under the re-imagining mental health project.

	04 February 2015
	Maria and Rachel to compile breakdown of figures on mental health spending.
	Maria O’Dwyer
	To be closed following presentation at meeting on 29 July

	
	What will happen to the feedback from the Physical health workshop?

Action to be carried forward and TF to speak to LR

	Temmy Fasegha
	This action to be closed unless members of the board are able to provide more information as not clear what this relates to.

	
	Ian Hutchison to report back outcome of People like Us gave paper

Lynne Hoey to let CP/HU know about open evening
IH to speak to Public Health to invite them to the next meeting
	Ian Hutchison

Lynne Hoey

Hannah Ufland/ Caroline Powls
	To be closed due to People like us being suspended until further notice.

	
	SB to email comments made to the Trust to CP/HU
	Suchi Bhandari
	To be closed unless there is further information as it is not clear what this action relates to.
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